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Dear Mr Tran,
Records at this office were reviewed to determine if this project could adversely affect cultural resources. Please note

that use of the term cultural resources includes both archaeological sites and historical buildings and/or structures.
The review for possible historic-era building/structures, however, was limited to references currently in our office and
should not be considered comprehensive.

Previous Studies:
XX_Study # 36071 (Clark, 2009), covering approximately 100% of the proposed project area, was a Cultural Resources
Inventory of the Castro Valley Sa nitary District (see recommendation below).

Archaeological and Native American Resources Recommendations:

XX _ The proposed project area has the possibility of containing unrecorded archaeological site(s).
Because the previous study was more of an overview with field inspection only at locations of planned ground
disturbance, a new study is recommended prior to commencement of project activities.

XX_ We recommend you contact the local Native American tribe(s) regarding traditional, cultural, and religious heritage
values. For a complete listing of tribes in the vicinity of the project, please contact the Native American Heritage

Commission at 916/653-4082.

Juiit Environmeni Recoinnicitaations:

(X_ Since the Office of Historic Preservation has determined that any building or structure 45 years or older may be of
historical value, if the project area contains such properties, it is recommended that prior to commencement of
project activities, a qualified professional familiar with the architecture and history of Alameda County conduct a

formal CEQA evaluation.

oryour reference, a list of qualified professionals in California that meet the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards can
e found at http://www.chrisinfo.org. If archaeological resources are encountered during the project, work in the
nmediate vicinity of the finds should be halted until a qualified archaeologist has evaluated the situation. If you have
ny questions please give us a call (707) 588-8455.

Sincerely,
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Annette Neal
Administrative Support Coordinator




